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March is recognized as Women’s History Month. Through the years,
women have had a major impact in the fight against Domestic Violence.
In the 1970s, grassroots feminist activists, alongside survivors of
domestic violence, organized a nationwide movement to expose the
prevalence of violence in women’s lives. The movement focused on an
effort to create domestic violence shelters. Advocates knew one of the
most important factors in escaping violence was having a safe place to
go. The first domestic violence shelter in the United States opened in
1974 and by the end of the 1970s there were over 250 shelters across
the country (statistics from www.DCADV.org).
The first “Women’s Shelter” opened in Watertown in the late 1970s. This
effort was spearheaded by our own local female activists including
Margaret Coe, Joanne Blair, Priscilla Champlin, Janice Charles, Shirley
Cortelyou, Lois Dempster, Nancy Denicola, Ethel Duncan, Kathryn
Ingalls, Mimi Kuhl, Mai Lutterus Liinve, Leona O’Sullivan, Karen Reidell,
Judy Robey, Sister Gabriel Marie, Sandra Tallmadge, Lillian Thompson,
Nancy VanDeusen, and Sherry Wilson (names obtained from 1980
Board of Directors List).
Since the agency’s incorporation in 1979, the Victims Assistance Center
has continued to operate a confidential, safe shelter for survivors of
domestic violence and their dependents. We now help women, and men,
who have experienced violence by providing them with not only a safe
place to sleep but also with case management services, therapy,
emotional support, court assistance, and many other services.
Thank you to our brave, local women who, over 45 years ago,
recognized the need for widespread change and stepped up to help
their neighbors find safety and healing.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
O N  S A L E  N O W !
6 t h  A n n u a l  
N I G H T  O F  H E R O E S  -
M A S Q U E R A D E  B A L L  
S a t .  A p r i l  6 ,  2 0 2 4
U n m a s k i n g  t h e  d a n g e r s  o f
c h i l d  a b u s e .

S A V E  T H E  D A T E
3 R D  A N N U A L  
W I T C H E S  G A L A
S a t .  O c t o b e r  2 6 ,  2 0 2 4
I n  a w a r e n e s s  o f
d o m e s t i c  v i o l e n c e .

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT KRISTIN 
(315)755-1434 

KRISTINP@VACJC.COM

PROGRAM SPOTLIGHT
CHILD ADVOCACY CENTER OF NORTHERN
NEW YORK

The mission of the Child Advocacy Center of NNY is
to strengthen and protect children, families, and
community through an interdisciplinary approach to
cases of child sexual and physical abuse. 
In 2023, our CAC served 1,140 children between
Jefferson, St. Lawrence & Lewis Counties.
Our multidisciplinary team works together to
provide high quality, specialized services for
abused children and their families. We work with
law enforcement, case workers, prosecutors,
advocates, medical and mental health
professionals. We provide all of our services in a
safe, neutral, and child-friendly setting.
Helping children who have experienced abuse
requires an approach that addresses the physical,
emotional and legal dimensions of abuse. A
coordinated response from professionals, who are
experts in this field, helps to reduce the stress
throughout the investigation and intervention
process.

W E ’ R E  H I R I N G !
A P P L Y  O N L I N E :  

v a c j c . c o m / a b o u t - u s / e m p l o y m e n t /  

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL (315)788-8520


